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Introduction 
 
Chair Concannon, Vice Chair Johnson, Ranking Member Ousley, and members of the 
committee: 
 

My name is John Monroe, and I represent the Center for the Rights of Abused Children. 
We support HB 2536 
 
The Center was founded several years ago to ensure every child has a safe and loving 
home. Children and youth in foster care should not languish in the system year after 
year. Whether by safe reunification, adoption, or guardianship, children have a right to 
family, permanency, and stability. Policymakers should strive for a system that helps 
children find permanency quickly.  
 
HB 2536 provides another path to help youth obtain permanency, and it merits the 
legislature’s support. 
 
Argument 
 
Nationally, more than 19,000 children exited foster care into adulthood without finding 
a permanent home. While many of these teens are legally free for adoption, only 4% 
of children age 16 and older will be adopted. In 2023, 455 Kansas children exited care 
without a family.  
 
The outcomes for teens who age out of the child welfare system are dismal.  
 

• 29% of young adults who age out of foster care report being homeless from 
ages 19 to 21;  

https://www.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/documents/cb/afcars-report-29.pdf
https://datacenter.aecf.org/data/bar/6676-children-in-child-welfare-system-who-have-been-adopted-by-age-group?loc=1&loct=1#1/any/false/2048/1889,2616,2617,2618,2619/13728
https://www.aecf.org/blog/child-welfare-and-foster-care-statistics
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• One in five between the ages of 19 and 21 are incarcerated;  
• And 43% are unemployed at age 21. 

 
The Center firmly believes we can change these outcomes. We envision a day when 
every child has a family. We must end the tragedy of “aging out” of the foster care 
system. 
 
As part of our effort to improve child welfare systems throughout the country, we have 
monitored the SOUL Family project with great interest. Adding a permanency option 
for youth who may not fit into our current definition of permanency -- reunification, 
adoption, or guardianship --- gives youth an opportunity to have supportive, lifelong 
relationships. 
 
Kansas has led the country in piloting the SOUL Family project. We are excited for the 
potential to ensure all youth have an opportunity to form lasting relationships and 
support systems that can help them thrive on their path to adulthood. 
 
For these reasons, we strongly urge you to support HB 2536. 
 

https://datacenter.aecf.org/data/tables/10865-youth-transitioning-out-of-foster-care-incarcerated-in-the-past-two-years?loc=1&loct=2#detailed/2/2-52/true/1698,1697/6259/21124
https://datacenter.aecf.org/data/tables/10872-youth-transitioning-out-of-foster-care-currently-employed-part-or-full-time-by-race-ethnicity?loc=1&loct=1#detailed/1/any/false/1698/6285,4411,4039,2638,2597,4880,4758,1353|6259/21138

